MCYHA Board Meeting
February 5, 2013

Members Present: Kirk Null, Sarah Prosser, Steve Schulz, Diane Wait, Julie and Chris Bennett

Members Absent: Reza Ghasemi

Minutes from the January 8, 2013 meeting were reviewed and approved.

CIPHL Rep Report: 
1/9/13 CIPHL Meeting: No quorum so no business was discussed except drafting of JV All-Star teams.  The next CIPHL meeting is scheduled for 2/6/13.  Discussion will be held regarding players selected for the Varsity All-Star game.  Players are selected on their leadership qualities, dedication to practice/games, in addition to skill.  Tyler Prosser, Caleb Null, Jeremy Schulz, Keegan Majers, Steve McBrayer, Colby Sassano, and Collin Bennett were selected from the Sharks to represent the team.

ACTION ITEMS:
· CIPHL board is looking for nominations for the Larry Clark Service Award.  Sportsmanship will be reviewed at the February or March meeting.

 Vice President’s Report: 
	Discussion took place regarding a player that drew a major penalty and sat out the next game.  It was asked if there were any other repercussions of the foul language that came from the locker room after this player was off ice.  Chris said that there were discussions with the player regarding this and it was handled.

Registrar’s Report:  
Nothing to report.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Dee stated that our overall account has $28,400 from the sale of the indoor inline rink.  The Scholarship Account for seniors has $589.00.  The Ice Account has $11,800.  

Secretary’s Report:  
	Nothing to report.

Ice Commissioner’s Report:  No Report.  

President’s Report:
Chris discussed the article from the Pantagraph regarding ice time.  Joe Olsen gave Chris and Charlie permission to speak with the Bantam house league teams regarding the Sharks organization for next year.  Dee will send Chris the informational flyer and registration forms to copy and handout.

New Business:  Discussion took place in regard to several possible opportunities for the Spring and Summer.
· Spring League open to all midget players- Working on ice time with Joe Olsen.
· Chris talked to Joe Olsen about scheduling the “Annual Meeting”/Player Skate. No dates yet.
· Summer conditioning with Sports Enhancement Center- 1-2 times per week and then have 4 teams play Saturdays 5-8pm
Old Business: 
· Metcalf skate with the vision impaired kids is 2/23/13.  17 players volunteered and parents offered to help with snacks as well  
· 3/2/13 from 10am-4pm: Bagging groceries at Jewel for tips- 19 players are signed up.  6 not heard from yet.  Dee is scheduling and emailing reminders out to everyone.  
· 3/16/13- We have been asked to bring the Sharks to a Blaze game.  Dee is finding out how many people can go.
· 3/18/13- Biaggi’s for team dinner at 6:00pm.  Dee will be getting numbers for reservations.
· Sharkshockey.weebly.com-  AWESOME website that Sarah is designing for us- more to come!
· Add Dave DeMetri on the agenda for the March meeting to give the board an update regarding the possible 2nd sheet of ice that would be available to the team for more consistent practices and home games.

Next meeting will be March 5th at the PIC 7pm.

Respectfully Submitted,


Julie Bennett
